
REPORT OF THE LANCASHIRE COMBINED FIRE AUTHORITY  
16 SEPTEMBER 2019 
 

 
1.  UPDATE ON SUCCESSION ARRANGEMENTS 
 
Members noted that the recruitment process had begun for the Assistant Chief Fire Officer 
with interviews scheduled for 23 September 2019. 
 
2.  ANNUAL SERVICE REPORT 
 
Members viewed the Annual Service Report which had been prepared as a video.  
Alongside the video was a supporting document which had also been produced and in order 
to encourage a wider audience and engagement; this was accessible to all members of staff 
on the intranet and would be available to the public on the LFRS website.   
 
To view the video: https://youtu.be/N8_fR-vmsnY 
To view the document: 
https://www.lancsfirerescue.org.uk/flipbook/?file=https://vault.ecloud.co.uk/lancsfire/2019/09
/Annual-Service-Report-2018-19.pdf  
 
3.  COMMUNITY FIRE SAFETY REPORTS  
 
As part of the report members received a presentation by Crew Manager Lindsay Sielski on 
the Fire Service Search Dogs. 
 
There was strong emphasis on community engagement throughout the report.  Particular 
reference was made to the positive Open Day held at Service Training Centre which saw 
over 3,000 people attend a partnership event which had received excellent feedback from 
partners and the public who attended. 
 
4.  RE-APPOINTMENT OF CLERK TO THE AUTHORITY  
 
The Authority approved the re-appointment of Mr Mark Nolan as Clerk and Monitoring 
Officer to the Lancashire Combined Fire Authority for a period of twelve months, to the 
September meeting of the Authority in 2020. 
 
 
FRANK DE MOLFETTA       LFRS 
Chairman         Fulwood 
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